
May 10, 2016 

The Honourable Judy Raybould, Minister of Justice  
Mr. Anthony Housefather, Responsible for Human Rights 

Subject: Urgent, NECESSARY amendments to Bill C-14 

Dear Ms. Raybould and Mr. Housefather, 

With your respective departments,  

You must ensure that some, if not many passive and active acts of euthanasia will be in the new law that will be 
in force once the bill is accepted and voted on as well by the Senate, and that they will be illegal acts of 
euthanasia and must therefore remain in the Criminal Code since these illegal acts of euthanasia under the new 
law will be considered murder if they take place outside the framework that will be legal following the final vote. 

You must therefore provide in this legislation, and it does not appear that it is already provided, harsh penalties 
and criminal proceedings against those who do not comply with the legal framework and engage in illegal acts of 
euthanasia, namely by euthanizing individuals who are protected by human rights legislation, and rightly so 
because these individuals are very vulnerable, as well as people with disabilities and people with mental illness 
and even premature infants who won the fight to stay alive and individuals at the end of life who become 
extremely vulnerable from anyone who may have some kind of conflict of interest, either the family, parents 
who do not want the responsibility of a child with a disability or a diagnosis of delayed development such as 
premature infants, who are extremely vulnerable if they are rejected by their parents, as well as individuals who 
are themselves at the end of life who do not want to be euthanized but that an individual in a conflict of 
interest, such as a family member or a doctor looking to free up a bed more quickly, a public or private trustee, a 
public or private custodian, who has too much authority over individuals who are incapacitated and or with an 
intellectual disability or who are seniors and deemed incompetent under high authority that someone wants to 
get rid of for any personal interests and even a future government who could want to use the legality of 
euthanasia to eliminate individuals deemed a financial drain or useless, such as individuals who are 
incapacitated or disabled or living off a federal or provincial pension.  

Your responsibility is to protect the entire population of Canada, and matters relating to the Criminal Code must 
be clear. Therefore, I ask you to work closely to protect all the people of Canada, including all its citizens against 
all kinds of perpetrators and there are also lobby groups who pressure the government to ensure that 
euthanasia is used for the death of disabled or incapacitated individuals for ideological reasons, such as certain 
journalists who use their soapbox to try to influence government decisions and influence the public and public 
opinion for their personal ideological interests with regard to who they believe must die; it is eugenic ideology 
and eugenics is the main characteristic of Nazism. Eugenics means eliminating any individual or newborn 
considered imperfect by these extreme right groups, including certain journalists and certain individuals such as 
Anne Marie Dussault, a Radio-Canada host who for years has been on her government soapbox to have disabled 
and incompetent individuals euthanized. She is on the extreme right. She should no longer be employed by 
Radio-Canada given her ideology and the many years she has been embezzling public funds for personal 
ideological purposes, using the power given to her by her platform, paid for by the people and money from 



Canadian taxpayers and using this soapbox that gives her power over the population, influence as well over 
governments to embezzle Canadian taxpayer dollars for her extreme right eugenicist ideology with other Radio-
Canada associates. With the number of years she has spent at Radio-Canada, she and her associates have 
discovered tricks to influence the people as well as government decisions and have also discovered the immense 
power given to them by the audience reach provided by Radio-Canada. 

It looks as though vulnerable individuals are considered living and human targets, and it is up to the federal 
Department of Justice to protect all of these people wrongly considered by many as useless and undesirable. 
This role also falls to the official responsible for human rights in Canada, Mr. HOUSEFATHER, to protect 
vulnerable groups in CANADA AGAINST ALL THESE POSSIBLE and current and also future potential 
PERPETRATORS. 

Please ensure that there will be acts of euthanasia deemed illegal, namely those outside the framework of the 
new legislation to be voted on and that harsh penalties are to be provided for these illegal acts of euthanasia 
and that they will continue to be considered murder under the Criminal Code.  

Please ensure that this new legislation, before it is voted on, includes such protections for individuals who do 
not want to be euthanized, as well as all vulnerable individuals including premature infants rejected by their 
parents because they have been diagnosed as possibly being developmentally delayed and all individuals at the 
end of life who want to receive health care since hospitals are essentially places to receive care and all citizens 
are entitled to equal, excellent care and palliative care under the Charter without discrimination. Premature 
infants and disabled and incapacitated individuals and those unable to express themselves, as these are the 
individuals who are protected by human rights, not potential perpetrators. 

IMPORTANT: It is also very important to be aware that Quebec accepts and provides in its legislation on 
physician-assisted dying a method of euthanasia that imposes unbearable suffering on premature infants and 
individuals at the end of life. This method of euthanasia provided in Quebec’s legislation on physician-assisted 
dying is to have an individual or premature infant die by depriving the infant of milk (following a diagnosis of 
probable disability, which is against the law but currently practised in neo-natal units, constituting illegal acts of 
euthanasia) and depriving individuals at the end of life of all liquids, resulting in unbearable suffering for the sick 
and dying, since the individual dies of dehydration and thirst right there in the hospital. This method is 
unfortunately provided for and accepted in the Quebec legislation and MUST BE ABSOLUTELY PROHIBITED AS A 
METHOD THAT ADDS UNBEARABLE SUFFERING TO THE SICK AND DYING AND IN MANY CASES IS AN ILLEGAL ACT 
OF EUTHANASIA AND MUST BE STRICTLY PROHIBITED BY FEDERAL LEGISLATION BEING ABSOLUTELY UNETHICAL 
AND IS NOT PROVIDED TO RELIEVE SUFFERING BUT TO HASTEN DEATH, MOST OF THE TIME FOR INDIVIDUALS 
AT THE END OF LIFE AND PREMATURE INFANTS WITH A PROGNOSIS OF BEING DEVELOPMENTALLY DELAYED 
AND WHO HAVE NOT SOUGHT FOR OR WISH TO BE EUTHANIZED. The federal government must also prohibit 
acts of euthanasia that do not bring about death, adding unbearable suffering and, as you can see, you must not 
allow provinces this alternative. An individual dying of dehydration (total deprivation of any form of liquid, even 
at the end of life), their lips crack, their tongue swells and cracks, their blood ends up clotting, and the person 
suffers greatly when deprived of liquids since they literally die of thirst. This is used by doctors to perform illegal 
acts of euthanasia on individuals who did not ask for it. This must therefore be prohibited and also in Quebec. 
This is a federal matter to ensure that these horrors are no longer performed in Quebec or in the rest of Canada 



and also to ensure that premature infants are no longer euthanized in Quebec or in any province since obviously 
they cry to show that they want care and milk and so they want to stay alive. Crying is the only way they can 
express themselves and show that they are thirsty and they want to receive care and stay alive. 

This also shows that there are eugenicist doctors who discriminate about the health care to deliver to disabled 
children and adults and these doctors must be found so they can be banned from practising medicine and be 
given harsh penalties since these are murders of intellectually or physically disabled children and adults. 

Mr. Housefather, you are responsible for enforcing human rights; protect and respect these disabled children 
and adults. It is your responsibility. 

Ms. Raybould, you are the Minister of Justice of Canada; provide for severe penalties for all these acts of illegal 
euthanasia. It is your responsibility. 

You are accountable if these cases of euthanasia and barbaric acts continue in Quebec and elsewhere in Canada, 
which must remain a safe place and hospitals must also remain safe places where people go to receive care and 
not be killed and without penalties, there will no longer be safety in Canada or in our hospitals. 

Thank you for acting promptly, precisely and concisely. Because there have already been, and there will be 
other, illegal acts of euthanasia.  

Thank you. Good day. This is an urgent matter. 

Jocelyne Gagnon and Onil Dumont 


